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Pennock City Council Meeting 

Tuesday, September 5, 2017 

 

Pennock City Council held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, September 5, 2017 

at 7:00 p.m. at the Pennock Community Center.  The following members were present 

Mayor Kevin Crowley, Council members Jeff Arends, Bruce Bastin and Dave Miller.  

Absent was Mackenzie Laughlin.  Also present was Donavan Peters. 

 

Mayor Crowley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Motion by Council member Arends to approve the August 1
st
 Council minutes; Council 

member Bastin seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

The bills were presented.  Motion by Council member Bastin to pay all the bills; Council 

member Miller seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Motion by Council member Arends to accept the Consent Agenda; Council member 

Bastin seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Deputy Jared Lange was not present for the sheriff’s report but did provide the report to 

Clerk Johnson.  For the month of August there were 70.5 hours. 

 

 

CITIZENS FORUM 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

There was discussion on parking in the city lot along Atlantic Avenue NW.  Motion by 

Council member Arends to put up signs “CITY PARKING ONLY ALL OTHERS WILL 

BE TOWED”; Council member Miller seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  

 

Brush site was discussed.  It was mentioned to check on pricing for a new sign and check 

on pricing for cameras. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Fall City wide garage sale was mentioned and was decided not to have one. 

 

Replacing dead trees along Atlantic Avenue NW and Horseshoe Drive was mentioned.  It 

was decided to go ahead and order some to replace the dead ones. 

 

It was mentioned that the City truck is in need of new tires.  Motion by Council member 

Arends to replace them; Council member Bastin seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 



 2 

It was mentioned that when there was a large volume of rain in August the run time at the 

lift station was up.  There was discussion on sending out Sump Pump Inspection forms to 

all residents.  It was decided to send them out March 2018 and those not in compliance 

with having there sump pump running out to the streets between the months of April 1
st
 

through October 1
st
 will be billed $100.00. 

 

It was mentioned that it was time to renew the annual Arrow Lift Performance Plan.  

Motion by Council member Miller to renew the Performance Plan for another year; 

Council member Arends seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  

 

The 2018 preliminary budget was presented.  The Proposed Levy will remain the same as 

last year being $150,433.00.  The Truth in Taxation hearing and the Final Levy will be 

held on Tuesday, December 5, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. at the Pennock Community Center and 

at the time the budget can be decreased but not increased.  Council member Arends made 

a motion to accept the preliminary budget as presented; Council member Miller seconds 

the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Council member Miller mentioned about spraying for weeds in the streets. 

 

Council member Bastin mentioned about not having a finishing mower.  It was 

mentioned to look at a different deck for the mower. 

 

Being no further business Council member Miller made a motion to adjourn the meeting; 

Council member Bastin seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  Meeting was adjourned 

at 8:10 p.m. 

 

Dawn Johnson 

Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer 


